

## State of New Jersey DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

PO BOX 358 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0358

CHRIS CHRISTIE

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor www.nj.gov/health

April 3, 2017

CATHLEEN D. BENNETT Commissioner

Bill Koehler, President c/o Fritz Reuter Altenheim 3161 Kennedy Boulevard North Bergen, NJ 07047

VIA FACSIMILE (201)867-5533 & FIRST CLASS MAIL

RE: Curtailment of New Admissions Facility ID# NJ403330

Dear Mr. Koehler:

This will confirm this afternoon's phone call between you and myself and members of the Office of Program Compliance staff, wherein you were ordered to curtail all new admissions to the licensed long term care and residential health care beds, effective immediately. This action is being taken based on recommendation from the Health Survey and Field Operation staff for failure of the facility to have a New Jersey Licensed Nursing Home Administrator on-site.

Please be advised that only after the Department receives confirmation from the Health Facility Survey and Field Operations staff that the facility has provided credentials in accordance with all aspects that meet our requirements of a full-time licensed nursing home administrator, in accordance with N.J.A.C 8:39 -9.2, will the Department consider lifting the curtailment.

In addition, please be further advised that N.J.S.A. 26:2H-14 and N.J.A.C. 8:43E-3.4(a)2 provides for a penalty of \$250 per day for each patient admitted in violation of this curtailment order.

Please call at (609) 633-9034 if you have any questions regarding this curtailment.

Sincerely.

John A. Calabria, Director

Certificate of Need and Licensing

JC:sld April 4, 2017 Control #X17006 C: Susan Dougherty, Stefanie Mozgai, Lisa King